Saint John the **Baptist**

Latin Mass Community

An Apostolate of the Priestly Fraternity of St. Peter

Fr. Michael Magiera, FSSP Chaplain Fr. Joseph Orlowski, FSSP, Assistant

1921 Maple Street
N. Little Rock, AR 72114
Phone: (501) 812-9155
Emergencies: (501) 551-0269
(email) info@arkansaslatinmass.com
Facebook: St. John the Baptist Latin
Mass Community
Website: www.arkansaslatinMass.com

Sunday: 7am and 11am Mon. & Tues.: 7:15am Wed., Thur., Fri.: 6pm Saturday: 8am Holy Days of Obligation: 7:15am & 6pm

Confession offered 30 min. before all Masses or by appointment +++



Weddings: Please inquire 6 months prior to intended date.

Schola: Saturdays after 8 AM Mass Choir: Sundays after 11AM Mass

BULLETIN WEEK 23

2016

Liturgical Calendar and Mass Intentions

Sun. June 5	External Solemnity of the Sacred Heart (2 nd cl.)
7:00 am	Frances Nabholz
11:00 am	Pro Populo
Mon. June 6	St. Norbert (4 th cl.)
7:15 am	Frances Nabholz
Tues. June 7	Third Sunday after Pentecost (2 nd cl.)
7:15 am	Nettie Elsinger
Wed. June 8	Votive Mass of St. Joseph (4 th cl.)
6:00 pm	Nettie Elsinger
Thurs. June 9	S.S. Primus & Felicianus (4 th cl.)
6:00 pm	Nettie Elsinger
Fri. June 10	St. Margaret of Scotland (3 rd cl.)
6:00 pm	Nettie Elsinger
Sat. June 11	St. Barnabus, Apostle (3 rd cl.)
8:00 am	Nettie Elsinger
Sun. June 12	4 th Sunday after Pentecost (2 nd cl.)
7:00 am	Alexander Chamberlain
11:00 am	Pro Populo

WELCOME visitors! St. Edmund Campion missals/hymnals are available in the back of the church. At the traditional Mass, Holy Communion is received on the tongue, and kneeling, if possible. There no need to respond 'Amen'. Chapel veils to borrow are available in the foyer of the church. If you would like to register to join the community, fill out a census form, found on the table in the back of the church, and turn in to Fr. Magiera.

By the Numbers For the Week of May 22, 2016

Sunday Mass Attendance 7:00 am: 36 11:00 am: 144 Total:180 Collections: Regular: \$1,285.50 Total Deposit: \$1,285.50 Daily Mass attendance for week: 41 Confessions for week: 22

<u>Propers for Today's Mass</u>: Feast of the Sacred Heart on Page 319 of the Campion Missal/Hymnal.

<u>Calendar</u>: There is a detailed community liturgical calendar on our bulletin board in the vestibule for May through August. Please take a look at what's coming up.

<u>Music for Little Ones</u> will meet this Tuesday, June 7, in the parish hall Marian Room at 4:15 PM for the final session of the season. It will pick up again in September.

<u>Jubilus 29 Musical Dinner Theater</u>: Take a rollicking trip through time in "Cold Case in Hot Springs" presented by Our Lady of Good Counsel Family Life Players on **June 10, 11, 17, 18**, 2016 (Fridays and Saturdays). Dinner served from 6:00 - 7:15 pm. Show at 7:30 pm @ Our Lady of Good Counsel Gym, 1321 South Van Buren, Little Rock, AR 72204.

Rummage Sale at St. Ann's Church on Saturday June 11 from 6:00 am to 12:00 noon. The sale is inside Mary's Hall behind the church, 6150 Remount Road, NLR. Great deals on home furnishings, kitchenware, etc. For more information call 753-3977.

<u>Solemn High Mass</u> to be celebrated by newly ordained Father Edward Brodsky FSSP at 11:00 am on June 12, 4th Sunday after Pentecost. Reception to follow after Mass in the Parish Hall. Sign up sheet for food donations on the bulletin board in the vestibule.

<u>Second Collection for the Church in Latin America</u> on Sunday, June 19. Your donation funds catechesis, pastoral programs, marriage and family life projects, seminarian education, and other necessary programs in Latin American and the Caribbean.

<u>Pilgrimage to Ireland:</u> The Confraternity of St. Peter will be making a pilgrimage to Ireland on Sept. 5-14, 2016 led by Fr. Simon Harkins, FSSP. They will visit the shrine of Our Lady of Knock, St. Patrick's grave, St. Bridget's Well, the shrine of St. Oliver Plunkett and much more. For more information see brochure posted on bulletin board in vestibule of the church. Lots of spaces are still available.

Please Remember these Prayer Intentions:

For the living: June Gardner (health), Gary Crouch (health), Members of the Kozlowski families, Jolanta Widuch, Diane Wolfe (health), Linda Barry (health), Crawford Family, Peter Orlowski Family, Penny Witter (health), Gail Demerest (health), Eric Couron Family (Special Intention), Gerald Spencer (health).

And for the dead: John Andrew Makovec, Sue Whitehead, Janet Sorrels, David Crockett, Shawn Trusty, Donald Greer, Gail Brooks, Patrick W. Kordsmeier, Scott Shiplett, James Steven Moore, Vergie Crimmins, Bill Barry, John Tully, Ron Prince, Lenora Price, Dorothy Lochner, Myrtle Powers, Billy-Joe Campbell, James Honeycutt, Sandra Friedl, Isadore L. Sonnier, Jean Murry, Bonnie McDonald, Marie Honeycutt, Catherine Sparks, Carolyn Bruich, Earl Bradberry, Fr. Venantius Preske, Joseph Max Bulmanski, Rachel Taylor.

Dear Community Members,

Did you ever get that feeling that, even though you're sure everything's been taken care of, something still nags at you? Well, it came to me last Monday morning when Fr. Orlowski said to me, "you know, we made a mistake with the Monday morning Mass; it's a national holiday and we're supposed to have Mass at 9AM, right?" And this was just as I was leaving the rectory to go and say the 7:15AM Mass – as scheduled in the bulletin. Needless to say, I felt like banging my head against the wall. Turns out, even Fr. Orlowski didn't really remember. A friendly, inquiring phone call came in Sunday night. Anyway, yes, we will continue to have 9AM Masses on public holidays, and regard last Monday's mistake as history.

What a wonderful day we had on Corpus Christi Sunday! Hearty and holy congratulations to our seven new communicants. Our thanks to our wonderful Knights of Columbus. The Mass was truly beautiful and, of course, the brunch was typically fabulous. Doesn't get much better than that, does it? Of course, the heat and general exhaustion did me in and I ended up going to bed at 8PM. I'm glad I did. Though I can't say I bounded out of bed Monday morning, rising was much easier than I had anticipated.

Well, we have two more major liturgical events this summer: 1. Father Brodsky's first Solemn Mass on 12 June – with reception, of course; 2. Our patronal feast on 24 June, planned "chez Cavin." Then, we can just lull through the rest of the summer. Or can we? Perhaps God will provide something momentous for us.

This bulletin appears rather late on our website, so late, that probably most of you will see it in print for the first time Sunday morning. These things happen every now and then. Even administrative assistants have to take a bit of a vacation, right?

So, today, we have another external solemnity, that of The Sacred Heart of Jesus. The actual feast was last Friday, of course, but, to keep extra Sung Masses to a reasonable level, considering that so many travel so far to either sing or serve, we're doing more external solemnities than we had in the past. We have one more for The Feast of Ss. Peter and Paul for Sunday, 3 July.

I hope you started our Novena to St. Joseph. We wanted to start 1 June, remember? Even though June is the month of the Sacred Heart, it's still a wonderful time for a novena to His foster father. Our intention is so very important. It's high time that we stand on our own two feet – in our own home. May God be merciful and gracious and grant this intention through St. Joseph's intercession, my children and my friends.